Our Organiza that is FEDERATION OF AND FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES ( KENYA ) supports generally the Chairman Text on this Article. We would like to draw the attention of the delegates to preamble which clearly states tha there are already existing International Human rights instruments which State Parties could have used to ensure that the human rights of persons with disabilities are guaranteed.

The same preamble notes that inspite of these instruments we persons with disabilities continue to be desciminated World Wide. It is for this reason that the UN found it necessary to formulate a Convention Which will make it difficult for state parties to run away from their responsibility of ensuring that persons with disabilities Human Rights are protected.

 

Paragraph 1

 

We support the Chaiman text in this paragraph. The text covers adequately issues affecting persons with disabilities particularly in developing Countries. The listing of the basic items to be provided by the state parties is important because, it will make difficult for the states particularly from developing countries to run away from this responsibility. It does not however limit rich countries from providing more goods and services to their persons with Disabilities.

 

Paragraph 2

 

We support the Chairman text in this paragraph in general. As stated above it takes into account issues affecting persons with disabilities particularly from developing countries.

 

(a) We support this sub-paragraph and do not support delegations who want it amended and in particular those asking for deletion of the word "affordable services" from the text. The word is very important to us persons with disabilities to be able to enjoy our human rights.

 

(b) We support this sub-paragraph and do not support delegations who want reference to women deleted . It is a fact that due to their gender and status, women and the aged  with disabilities face more problems than us men who have disabilities and therefore require more assistance. However we have no problem with the addition of children in the sub-paragraph.

 

(c )We support this sub-paragraph in general and as we have commented above the listing of basic needs of persons with disabilities ensures that state parties especially from developing conutries do not run away from their responsibilities. The delegates fear that the provisions provided for in this sub-para. will lead to disincentive is well covered by the last line in this sub-para

We however are of the view that the provision in this para of the following words starting in the first line and ending in the second line should be deleted "LIVING IN SITUATION OF POVERTY". While this might be possible in developed Countries this would be very difficult in developing countries to impliment. The procedure and agencies to be chaged with the responsibility of indentifying those who are living in poverty may abuse this responsibility. It is a well known fact that corruption is rife in developing countries. Experience as shown that at times those who are living in poverty are left out and those who do not live in poverty are assisted where a classification as been provided. We belief that no convention which gives rights to a class of people will require them to be classified to those who have and those who do not have.
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